COUNSELLOR GENERAL

I attended events during lineage week in Washington, DC, in April 2019, through the HSC dinner on Wednesday evening, but I had to miss the 2019 inaugural meeting of NSDCIS due to my niece’s wedding.  I was looking forward to the 2020 annual meeting.
I have participated in the business of the executive board via email and cast my vote as appropriate.  I worked with the members of the board on the bylaws, supplied ancestor resources, reviewed the society brochure, newsletter, and other documents as requested.  I have checked the irs.gov 990-N filings and note that the Treasurer General is current in the filing, with the last filing for the national society encompassing Tax Period: 2019 (01/01/2019 - 12/31/2019).
I know of no actions or claims pending against the society and I have no reason to believe that any claims are forthcoming or of any current claims the society has against any person or entity. 
It is a pleasure to serve in the Sumner administration and I look forward to seeing you at the 2021 annual meeting.
Until we meet again,
Deborah W Hicks
NSDCIS Counsellor General
1132 N Eufaula Avenue
Eufaula AL  36027-5537
Ph: 334-687-8369
Fx: 334-687-7613
eufaulalawyer@gmail.com
